	
	MAT Executive Council

Special Meeting: February
02/06/2004
2:30 PM

DSSC Governing Board Room

	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien and S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	NEW BUSINESS:  MEC Transition
	S. Martin and L. O’Brien

	
	NEW BUSINESS:  Professional Growth Spending
	All

	
	NEW BUSINESS:  Professional Growth Position
	All

	
	NEW BUSINESS:  MAT Conference
	All

	
	Adjournment
	


	
	MAT Executive Council

Special Meeting: February
02/06/2004
2:30 PM

District Support Services Center

Governing Board Room

	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien and S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	MEC Transition
	L. O'Brien and S. Martin

	Discussion:  MEC discussed need for continuity with transition.  Lorie O’Brien indicated her interest in remaining on the council.  Suzanne will meet with Maria (FIPP) to verify that there will be no conflicts.

	Conclusions:  Jan Binder moved that Suzanne Martin serve out the remainder of the calendar year as MEC President and continue through the 2004-2005 term as originally planned and that Lorie O’Brien serve in an At-Large position for the remainder of 2003-2004 since Sue Kater is already in the Past President position.    Motion was seconded by Ray Simpson and approved.


	
	MAT Professional Growth Spending
	All

	Discussion:  The council discussed the need to consider adjusting the way PG Funds have been spent in the past, keeping in mind the reasons for the current practices.  Zhara Dean expressed the need for the PG committee members to have input into any changes.  

	Conclusions:  Jan Binder moved that the PG committee meet to discuss this issue and return to MEC with some recommendations for the council to vote on.  The motion was seconded by Chad Douwstra and approved.


	
	MAT Professional Growth Position
	All

	Discussion:  Suzanne Martin indicated that she would need some reassign dollars for 2004-2005 to have help with minutes, planning, etc and other small miscellaneous tasks.  Large dollars will not be necessary as Suzanne will continue in her regular position in HCIES.  Suzanne recommended changing the PG position to a OYO position for 2004-2005 as we continue to seek permanent funding.  Zhara Dean indicated the need for funds to keep Ingrid on through this year in her current capacity.  The council agreed that if HR approved, Ingrid would be appointed to the new OYO position at 30 hr a week for 2004-2005.  The rationale for this was that we already held a competitive search for a similar position and she was the selected candidate.  In the 2004-2005 position, Ingrid will assist MEC President and Professional Growth Committee.  Josh Mackey provided the information needed to contact HR regarding changing the position to OYO.  Lorie O’Brien suggested changing the position to a grade 8 since  more complex accounting procedures are no longer part of the job and the faculty professional growth person is a grade 8 as well.  Zhara Dean agreed to work with the PG Committee to find and submit the appropriate job description to HR.  Both basic accounting and administrative secretary positions will be considered and the most appropriate description forwarded to HR.

	Conclusions: Zhara moved that we eliminate the permanent position and that Ingrid remain on as a temp for 20 hrs per week until FY2004-2005.  For FY 2004-2005 appoint Ingrid to OYO PG grade 8 position at 30 hrs per week if HR approves.  The motion was seconded by Ray Simpson and approved.

	Action items:  Suzanne will contact Dr. Hall in HR to close unfilled the permanent PG position.  Zhara and PG committee will amend job description to remove accounting items and add some other MEC assistant’s duties (Suzanne will find some comparable job descriptions to help).
	Person responsible:

S. Martin and PG committee


	Deadline:

On-going/ASAP



	
	MAT Conference
	All

	Discussion:  Due to a severe shortage of PG funds, the committee discussed Dee Jacobs’ suggestion that the conference be cancelled.  Lorie O’Brien indicated that the intended keynote speaker, Mark Milliron, was no longer available that day and would come for another leadership breakfast at the end of April.

	Conclusions:  Jeanne Lombardo moved that we cancel the MAT Conference and use all conference monies, as well as all leftover presidential reassign time monies for professional growth.  Lorie O’Brien seconded the motion and it was approved.

	Action items:  Zhara and Lorie will calculate the unused presidential reassign monies this year.
Chad Douwstra will transfer the extra monies (both presidential reassign and conference) to PG.  Chad will also return the conference contracts unsigned and cancel.

Suzanne will send out an announcement to all MAT at the end of the week of 2/9/2004 indicating the change in the MEC as well as the conference cancellation and the availability of additional funds for PG.
	Person responsible:

Zhara Dean
Lorie O’Brien

Chad Douwstra

Suzanne Martin
	Deadline:

ASAP
2/13/2004


~ February 6, 2004 MEC Attendance ~

Present: 

J. Binder, C. Douwstra,  Z. Dean, M. Gorton, L. Johnson, L. Lassiter, J. Lombardo, J. Mackey, S. Martin, I. Naim, L. O’Brien, D. Peterson, R. Ramirez, R. Simpson
February 06, 2004, DSSC, Governing Board Room
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